Bradworthy CP School

Minutes for Premises/Curriculum Governors Sub-Committee

26th January 2010

Present: NN MC JJ AC MB JA MF RS 

Apologies: none
Business Interests: RS reminded the governors that any personal business interests which conflict with those of the governing body must be declared during the meeting.

Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising:
None.
· RS circulated drawings for School Building development provided by architect Ken Carroll. After some discussion it was agreed that a further committee meeting should be convened with Mr Carroll present to clarify aspects of the design.
· RS discussed with the committee the possibility of a short term building project to address the problem of lack of space in the school kitchen. RS suggested that the wall between the staffroom and the kitchen could be removed to give additional kitchen space. Then the staffroom could be relocated into the head teacher’s office and an additional office area can then be created in the existing PE cupboard. Committee agreed in principal and outline quotes are to be taken for the proposed works
· NN updated the committee on the renewal of the school boilers. The quote of £101,000 originally provided by Optimum heating for all works has now been revised and stands at £148,000. RS and NN have met with Simon Borer from Optimum to clarify reasons for this substantial increase. Factors effecting this were:

an increase in the price of the pellet boiler itself by £12,000 because of exchange rates etc.

additional works as a result of the failure of our gas boiler which was to have been a back-up boiler and the need to replace the pumps etc. in the plant room. 

the additional expense of constructing the pellet silo which 
was incorrectly included in the original quote.
· RS circulated a breakdown of the quote and existing funds (including secured grants) to highlight the shortfall to the school of £77,135.79

· RS is to contact County to discuss ways forward once he has received a more comprehensive breakdown of the difference between the two quotes from Optimum. 

· Committee still support project if this shortfall can be met in part by county as they still regard the Pellet boiler as a good long term investment. It is hoped that through Green Challenge Funds that County will meet 75% of the additional costs leaving the school a shortfall of £19, 283.95 to be met through D78 funds.

·  RS reported on the construction of a footpath across the school field to be paid in full through grants. Committee agreed to proceed with this.

· MF and MC to meet to carry out a school Maintenance inspection at 3.30pm on Wednesday 3rd February.
· Committee reviewed and agreed School Accessibility Plan.

· NN reported on complaints by local residents that the school alarm keeps going off. RS to contact alarm company.
· Governors agreed to take away copies of the following school policies to review at next Full Governors meeting…

Sex Education policy

SEN/Inclusion policy

Collective Worship policy 
· Three Year Development Plan was circulated for discussion and agreement at the next meeting of the Full Governors.
· Committee discussed arrangements for future Headteacher/Governors monitoring 
· The report from our last LEA Review meeting is available on the governor’s web page. This will be discussed at the next meeting of the Full Governors.
· Committee discussed possible future structures of the school Governing body given that we do federate with West and East Putford School.
No further business.

Date and Time of Next Meeting -
To be arranged.

